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DATE:

NOVEMBER 16, 2001

TO:
REGION TRANSPORTATION DIRECTORS, PROGRAM ENGINEERS, RESIDENT ENGINEERS AND BRANCH HEADS

FROM:

JOHN M. UNBEWUST – CHIEF ENGINEER

SUBJECT:
ADVANCEMENT OF FY 03 RESURFACING PROJECTS

All projects utilizing FY 03 Resurfacing funds shall be advertised as outlined originally in the Chief Engineers Objectives. A Phased Funding process will allow the Regions to Advertise, Award and execute the Construction Contract as we have in the past.  However, obligation of funds, work within CDOT right-of-way and the Notice to Proceed may not begin until funds become available.  All FY 03 Resurfacing funds should be available no later than July 1, 2002, although it is anticipated that some funds may become available prior to July 1,2002.  If and when funds and funding authority become available prior to July 1, projects will be selected from an established priority list (discussed below), and the Regions will be notified to execute a Task Order so work may begin.

The Project Development Branch, using input from each Region, will establish a preliminary priority list of projects for advancement.  This priority list will be discussed and finalized at the upcoming RTD meeting on December 5.  To facilitate this decision process, the Regions are asked to complete the attached spread sheet which lists the criteria that the Project Development Branch will use to prioritize the projects.  We ask that each Region submit information using the attached spreadsheet to Dean Van De Wege by November 23. This information can then be compiled and distributed with the RTD meeting Agenda.  Please provide as much information as possible for each individual project to assist Project Development when preparing the statewide prioritization list.  If you have any questions regarding the prioritization process, please contact Dean Van De Wege, Project Development Branch Manager, at 303-757-9040.
Additional Directions for Spread Sheet:  If it is not necessary to begin the project before July 1, 2002 to complete paving before winter, only fill in the columns to the left of and including the Budget column.  In the “Other Reasons” column, include the assumed latest date to pave (example – October 1), and the estimated number of tons per day of paving which established your “Latest Possible Start Date”.  Also include any other information that you deem important.

Please include the attached Project Special Provision on all Surface Treatment Projects.   

In addition, Gary Self (303-757-9592) and Mark Tieman (303-757-9400) will be investigating if any changes are needed for the contract documents which are signed.  They will also provide the specifics of the Task Order Process that will be followed as funding becomes available.  Resolution of these will occur by the time these projects are Awarded.

